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KNOX NEWS  May 2018

 

Dear Friends, 

I have really appreciated the visual image of 'The Easter Effect' logo which 
is carrying us from Easter to Pentecost.  It conveys the impact of our Risen 
Lord and it is filled with the colors of Spring.  The image almost seems to 
have a movement of its own - expanding outward like a brightly colored 
ripple effect.  

Perhaps you and I can envision ourselves as part of the ever widening 
circle of the impactful good news of Easter: some receiving it for the first 
time, others engaged in the community of followers and still others 
extending to the farthest reaches.  For me, this image has been a 
contemporary imagining or a "portrait" of the Great Commission.  (Thanks 
to Liz Lawrence for putting this together for us!). 

The Gospel of Matthew ends with a bold commissioning of the disciples by 
Jesus. 
   "Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 
name of the Father, and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching 
them to obey everything that I have commanded you.  And remember I am 
with you always, to the end of the age." 

Easter was the beginning for the nascent church.  The disciples grew in confidence and faith, with worship 
at the center of their strength and goodwill.   Jesus words to them after the Resurrection and before his 
ascension, created clarity of purpose and united them in their life together.  With the shared gift of the 
Holy Spirit at Pentecost, the circle of believers continued to expand, rippling ever outward with joy and 
renewal, even to you and I. 

Every day, you and I share that same power (Resurrection and Spirit power) to be a part of the continuing 
impact and effect of Easter. What will you do with it today?  

In joy and gratitude, 
Deb      

May Worship Themes 
May 6 - Communion  Sunday  'God's Gift of Nourishment' 
May 13 - Mother's Day  'God's Gift of Women' 
May 20 - Pentecost Sunday  'God's Gift of the Spirit' 

       Go & Serve Kickoff Sunday 
May 27 - Memorial Day Weekend  'God's Gift of Sabbath' 

A LETTER from rev Deb 
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Epiphany Stars in May

"Oh how time flies", we say. "It seems like yesterday that we received our Knox stars!" 

We hope you have: 
• enjoyed learning about your biblical word on the one side of your star
• experienced God's leading through your star study and reflection
• taken time to pray for, meet or write to your prayer person/family on

the other side of your star
• found a great place to put your star so that you can remember and

reflect upon it

We can't wait for our new star stories.  Thanks again to Sue Curry, Jeff Mack, 
Rene De Coning and -- for sharing their stories this year. 

Presbyterian Women’s Spring Luncheon 
All women of Knox and their friends are cordially invited to attend Presbyterian 
Women’s annual Spring Luncheon at 11 am Wednesday, May 16, in Lehman 
Hall. Please register online below. The deadline is Sunday, May 13. Childcare is 
available through registration. Each attendee should bring a salad to serve 6-8 
people. Mary Martha Circle will provide desserts. 

Author Vashanti Taylor of Victory Cathedral Worship Center in Bolingbrook will 
speak to “Change Your Mind, Change Your Life.” Through laughter and 
inspired words, Vashanti will lead us on a motivational journey to change or 
improve what we wish to change by learning to live intentionally. (And if 
Cinderella changed her life by just changing her shoes, imagine what you can 
do!) Vashanti’s book, A Journey Worth Taking, will be available after the 
program. Prior to the luncheon, the newest officers of the Presbyterian Women 

Coordinating Team will be inducted in the sanctuary at 10.30 am. For more information, contact Nancy 
Whitmer (n.w.whitmer@gmail.com) or Jan Wiles (wilesjan@gmail.com). 

Register Here 

Knox Presbyterian Women
The  Knox Presbyterian Women's Coordinating Team will Meet on 
Monday, May 7,  at 7:00 pm in the Church Parlor.  All women of 
Knox are invited to attend.   Please contact Linda Adcock for 
questions. lindaadcock7@hotmail.com 

Presbyterian Women 

mailto:n.w.whitmer@gmail.com
mailto:wilesjan@gmail.com
mailto:lindaadcock7@hotmail.com
http://knoxpres.org/event/816001-2018-05-16-knox-women-spring-luncheon/
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Circles 
All women of Knox are invited to attend a monthly circle.  If you have 
questions about which one is right for you or you want someone to attend 
the first meeting with you, please contact Linda Adcock 630-278-
9894(lindaadcock7@hotmail.com) 

Rachel-Rebecca Circle will be on May 8, at 9:30 am. Please study
Lesson 9 in our study book. The meeting will be held at the Church in the 
Parlor. New Members are always welcome. 

Women on Wednesdays 

has concluded  our study of Liz Curtis Higg's "Bad Girls of the 
Bible: And What We Can Learn from Them". We are now studying 

the 3 Marys from Liz's The Women of Easter study. Our last WOW meeting will be on May 9 after which we 
will join with other Presbyterian women at the Spring Luncheon on May 16th. WOW does not meet during 
the summer but will resume in September with a new study. WOW meets on Wednesday mornings 
from 9:15-11:15 with coffee and fellowship, DVD presentations, large and small group discussions and 
prayer. WOW is for women of all ages and Bible knowledge and also includes childcare for little ones from 
birth to age 5. Questions? Contact Robin Kolar at skolar7227@aol.com or Margaret Lambka 
at mllambka2@gmail.com. 

ManKIND Men's Ministry Lake Michigan Fishing Trip 
Go fishing with your fellow ManKIND buddies on Lake Michigan! We will 
head out from Kenosha, Wisconsin, and enjoy an afternoon trolling for 
tasty coho salmon and lake trout on Saturday, June 2, weather 
permitting. No rods, reels or experience necessary! Our boat captain 
will provide all the fishing gear. You’ll just need to bring your lunch, 
refreshments, fishing license (one-day, non-resident Wisconsin license is 
$10) and sea legs. Two boats, each holding six fishermen, have been 
reserved. Spots available only on a first-come, first-served basis by 
online registration only. 

Register Here 

Cost per person is $95, plus fish cleaning tip. Sorry, no cancellations allowed, but you may find a last-
minute replacement for your spot if needed. We will depart from Knox for Kenosha’s Small Boat Harbor 
at 9:30 a.m. Once in Kenosha, we will order deli sandwiches and buy our fishing licenses before boarding 
our chartered boats at approximately 12 p.m., fishing until 5:30 p.m. For more information contact Jeff Hild 
at jahild62@gmail.com. Sign up and prepay on the Knox Presbyterian ManKIND Men's Ministry 
website page no later than Tuesday, May 29. 

Presbyterian men 

tel:(630)%20278-9894
tel:(630)%20278-9894
mailto:lindaadcock7@hotmail.com
mailto:skolar7227@aol.com
mailto:mllambka2@gmail.com
mailto:jahild62@gmail.com
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=KMGta8Sw4HDBalnaBLODsg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=156958&sn=106077
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Knox Go & Serve 2018 
Please consider supporting our youth Go & Serve mission trip to Alma, Michigan in any of the following 
ways.  Watch our fundraising progress on the thermometer located in the Commons area. 

Yogurt Beach Fundraiser
Thursday, May 10 from noon-9:30 pm 
Celebrate spring and support Go & Serve at Yogurt Beach (3027 English 
Rows, Suite 115, Naperville) by purchasing a yummy Frozen Yogurt or 
Custard treat.  Top your cool treat by adding delicious toppings that will 
tantalize your taste buds.  You must mention Knox Presbyterian Church Go & 
Serve when ordering.  Bring the kids, the team, the neighbors, the Bible 
study.  It’s a great way to support G&S! 

Mandatory Meeting For All G&S Youth Participants & 
Their Parents
Wednesday, May 16-7:30 pm in Lehman Hall.  Call Ginger Ovens with 
questions at (630) 282-3179 or email at gingerovens@gmail.com  **Don’t 
forget that the Policy Forms are due** 

Go & Serve Kickoff Sunday
Sunday, May 20 at the 9:00 am and 10:30 am services 

Angel Pin and Keychain Fundraiser
Make a $5 donation for a Prayer Angel Pin or Keychain and pray for a Go & Serve participant.  Pins and 
keychains are available May 20, 27, and June 3 in between services. 

Work Site Project Fundraising
Looking to support Go & Serve through project support?  Check out the project posters that include the 
homes we will be working on in Alma, Michigan.  The posters will be on display in the Commons area in 
May. 

Car Wash Fundraiser
Time to wash away winter from your automobile!  Have your car hand washed and dried by our Go and 
Serve youth on Sunday, June 3 from 8:30 am – 12:00 pm.  Drop your car off in the parking lot along 
Gartner on the way into church and it will be cleaned and ready for pick-up after the service.  Donations 
welcome! 

Thank You!
A huge thank you to those who supported Go & Serve by purchasing a Philly Pretzel Factory 
Card.  Through your support we raised $500! 

Missions at knox 

https://maps.google.com/?q=3027+English+Rows,+Suite+115,+Naperville&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=3027+English+Rows,+Suite+115,+Naperville&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:gingerovens@gmail.com
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Swimsuits For Sisseton 
The Sisseton public pool expects everyone in a swimsuit.  Most of our 
VBS kids don’t have suits.  So we need to bring the suits to 
them.  With around 165 kids, we need all the help we can get, getting 
those kids outfitted.  We will take any swim suit;  any color, size, sex 
and type.  Gently used or new ones.  All the suits need to go into the 
mission box between Lehman Hall or the coffee bar. We especially 
need girls 3T to size 10 and any size boys. Any questions Julie 
Milldrum 630-470-7044 

 Do you know anyone on or with a swim team?  Julie Milldrum is 
teaming up with some swim teams and they have donated many suits 
that the kids have out grown.  We would love to have any connection 
we can with any swim team.  Please contact me at Julie Milldrum 630-
717-8240.

Master’s Touch Friendship Dinner 
You are invited to a Banquet, the annual fundraising dinner for Master’s 
Touch.  There is no charge, but reservation need to be made to Bob Badertscher 
at (630) 851-5198 or write to r2b2@vetrad7.com.   This year’s dinner is 
onThursday, May 10 at 6:00pm, at the Gaslite Manor Banquet Hall, 2485 Church 
Road, Aurora. 

Come and learn more about this ministry that has been in Aurora for nearly 90 
years and has been supported by Knox for a long time.  This year the guest speaker will be Pastor Jim 
Nicodem, who is the Senior Pastor of Christ Community Church of St. Charles. 

We invite you and your friends to join us for an evening of fellowship and thanksgiving and to sign up 
before May 5.  High School youth are also encourage to attend, again at no cost. 

Loaves & Fishes 
The next Hunger Sunday is May 6.  Donations can be left on the cart in front of the 

Commons or in the bin next to the Mission Council table.  Thank you! 
Most Needed Items: pasta, crackers, dry cereal 

mailto:r2b2@vetrad7.com
https://www.loaves-fishes.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Most-Needed-012618.pdf
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Sunday School Calendar: 
Last Sunday of the school-year SS program: May 20 
Sunday School will not meet: May 27 (This is Memorial Day Weekend) 
First Sunday of the Summer SS program: June 3 
What changes when Summer Sunday School begins? 

• Number of Classes & Ages in Classes
• Only two classes at each Session (9:00 and 10:30):

Sandbox Set: age 3 (potty trained) to children entering
Kindergarten in Sept.

• This class meets in room 14 (first floor, back hallway, at Noah
Mural).

Playground Pack: children entering 1st to 5th grade
This class meets most often in the gym and Middle School room. If it’s not in these rooms, check hallway 
poster for location. 

Children's Ministry Appreciation Brunch 
Knox has one of the best Children's Ministries in the world! And it wouldn't be 
possible without all of the amazing volunteers who run it. If you have helped in this 
dynamic ministry during the 2017-2018 school year, please join us as we have a 
celebratory brunch in honor of YOU May 20 in Lehman Hall at 10:00. See you there! 

Kids in the Kitchen – Mission Opportunity
 The kids of Knox, 6 & up, will participate in various mission activities throughout the year to help feed our 
congregation and the community around them.  In March we 
packed 500 breakfast meals for Loaves and Fishes and in 
April we prepared several meals for the group going to 
Hesed House at the end of the month. 

Wednesday, May 23, 5:00 pm – 6:30 pm 
Cooking Meals for Go & Serve and Members who are 
Homebound 

Wednesday, June 13, 5:00 pm – 6:30 pm 
Making Granola Bars for the kids in Sisseton, SD 

Register Here

Children’s Ministries 

https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=OEdiPSF7zxhlaeJGcb1Txg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=157669&sn=106077
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VBS - Shipwrecked
June 18 – 22 

9:00 am – 11:30 am 
3 years (potty trained to Entering 5th Grade) 

Register Online, Early Registration ends May 15. 

Arts Camp
July 9 – 13 

9:30 am – 12:00 pm 
Entering 4th Grade – Entering 8th Grade 

Register Online by June 25 

 
 
 

Broom Hockey
Saturday, May 5 
Drop off and pick up at @ Rocket Ice Arena / 180 Canterbury Ln, Bolingbrook 
Date: Saturday, May 5 
Time: 8:00 pm - 10:40 pm 
Cost: $15.00 

Register Here 

You must have fully filled out the "YF High School Activities Permission 2017-2018 for your youth to be 
allowed to play. Click here to fill it out.

• Bring boots and “corn” type broom with wooden or heavy metal handles
• Wear your wildest costumes/hats.  Sombreros appropriate this year.
• 8-9pm Cinco de Mayo party with nacho bar and churros
• 9-10:40pm broom hockey
• Questions: Contact David Newby at dnewby1223@gmail.com

Baccalaureate Service 
You are Invited! Special invitation for family and friends of our graduating seniors. 
You are invited to the Knox Baccalaureate Service for our graduating seniors 
on May 26 at 7:30 pm. in the Sanctuary. This is a unique worship service and a 
special time for our seniors, as many of our graduates will be speaking and 
leading us in worship. The event begins at 7:30 pm with worship and ends with 
dessert (dinner is not included). 

HIgh school ministries 

https://maps.google.com/?q=180+Canterbury+Ln,+Bolingbrook&entry=gmail&source=g
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=QBcBGkDQYtfUkJ+jnWYHBQ==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=139285&sn=106077
mailto:dnewby1223@gmail.com
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=32ZaIJShqWyfn19i4DShkw==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=152406&sn=106077
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=DOxD0NemadPZv4MoS0j//Q==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=153709&sn=106077
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=cV1cyot1b6VV5zLK3TbhPg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=156892&sn=106077
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=QBcBGkDQYtfUkJ+jnWYHBQ==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=139285&sn=106077
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If you would like to have your senior included we ask you to do two things by Saturday, May 12: 
1. RSVP to jtanck@knoxpres.org / 630-615-4309 yes or no regarding attending the service.
2. Send a short bio of your senior with a photo to jtanck@knoxpres.org. We need a digital copy of the bio
and photo. Please send the bio even if you are not able to attend as we display them for several weeks
in the Commons. The congregation enjoys seeing our seniors and reading their bios! We hope you will
join us for this meaningful recognition of our seniors by Knox.

 
 

Faithfully Fit - Spring 2018 
Isaiah 43: 19. "I am about to do a new thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it?"

There were many new things accomplished this year with our 
Faithfully Fit emphasis.  Many of you took on new challenges 
and goals in 2018. 
Check out our poster in the Knox Commons. 
Weight was lost. New habits were gained. Improved health 
resulted! 

So? Ever onward my brothers and sisters in Christ! 
Learning to maintain this healthy focus is what the rest of the 
year will require and it is never too late to get started or even to 
start all over again.  God will continue to do new things in our 
lives, especially as we are able to perceive and receive them. 

This spring and summer we will have guest contributors to our Faithfully Fit Corner.  Take note on our 
Web page, Facebook and newsletter. 

Thank You And “God Be With You!” 
Knox says “Good-Bye” to staff members Liz Lawrence and Esther Moreno 

This month our congregation will be saying “good-bye” and farewell to 
Communications Coordinator Liz Lawrence, who is preparing to move with her family 
to Arizona.  Liz has served Knox for more than six years, using her skills and creativity 
to present Knox’s numerous programs and missions to our congregation and 
community.  From the re-formatted Newsletter to the hallway monitors and banners 
outside our building, Liz has put content, beauty and meaning into the never-ending 
task of promoting Knox’s ministries and mission.  We are grateful for Liz’s faithful 

service and we pray for God’s blessings on her and her family as they start this new chapter in their lives. 

Also leaving Staff this month is Esther Moreno, Knox’s Sunday School 
Coordinator.  Esther has blessed our congregation with “energy, intelligence, 
imagination and love.”  Lots of energy!!  Yet her love for people is surpassed only by 
her devotion in Christ for the welfare of all God’s children.  In the two-and-a-half years 
she has served of Staff, Esther completed a re-structuring of our Sunday School 
program and the launch of a new curriculum.  She has helped lead a growing VBS 
program and Knox’s four “Fest” days:  KnoxFest, Trunk-or- Treat, ChristmasFest and 

EasterFest.  Esther and her husband Guy have been regular speakers at “Saturdays @ Five” and in 
leadership roles with the Indian Prairie Great Banquet.  We are thankful and grateful for the whole Moreno 

Church News 

mailto:jtanck@knoxpres.org
mailto:jtanck@knoxpres.org
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Family’s loving impact on our church—especially for Grace and Gideon who are celebrities around here… 
We are sorry to say good-bye but wish them every blessing as they move to Huntsville, Alabama where 
Guy has accepted a promotion with Caterpillar Corp. 

 Liz and Esther:  we love you and wish you the very best in your new communities!  We will hold you up 
with gratitude in our hearts and in our prayers. 

“Godspeed!” 

National Day of Prayer 
DuPage County Observance of National Prayer Day - Thursday, May 3, 
2018 12 noon-1:00 pm at Naperville Municipal Building. The event is free 
and all ages are welcome! 

Divorce Recovery Group 
Divorce Recovery Group meets April 27-May 24. 
We will meet: 
Fridays at 5:00pm-April 27, May 4, 11 & 18 
Thursdays at 7:30 pm-May 24, 31 and June 7 
Please call or email Rev. Cindy Karis at 630-615-4308 or ckaris@knoxpres.org if you are interested or want 
more information. 

Anne T. Sherren Scholarship Winner Announced! 
The Dr. Anne T. Sherren Scholarship Committee is pleased to announce that the 2018 
Sherren Scholar is Esther Moreno. Congratulations Esther! 

Young Adult Summer Kick-off Party
May 20 from 7-9 pm 
Tori Klopp's house 

More Info Here

 Writing Workshop: Life Writing for 
Pleasure or Profit 

Calling writers in Knox! Have you registered for Barbara Brabec’s 
six-week “Life Writing for Pleasure or Profit” workshop series? 
Barbara will lead a free six-week series of faith-based workshops for 
beginning and advanced writers in and outside of Knox beginning 

mailto:ckaris@knoxpres.org
http://knoxpres.org/groups/young-adults/
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on May 16. A self-employed writer and independent publisher since 1971, Barbara is the author of 
Marcella’s Secret Dreams and Stories—A Mother’s Legacy and 11 other books. Meetings will be held in 
the Middle School Room from 2:30-4:00 and 7:00-8:30 each Wednesday for six weeks beginning May 16. 
Workshop topics are: 

Workshop #1: On Being “a Writer” and Writing about Your Life 
Workshop #2: Assessing Skills and Knowledge; Technological and Legal Issues 
Workshop #3: What to Do With Your/Your Family’s Personal Writing 
Workshop #4: Stretching Your Writer’s Imagination and Improving Skills 
Workshop #5: Exploring Ways to Publish Your Writing and Make Money Too 
Workshop #6: Getting Started on a Book You Want to Write and Publish 

Sign up through the Knox website or by calling Barbara at 630-717-0488 to register or get answers to any 
questions you may have. (No charge, save for a $5 donation to offset Barbara’s printing costs for workshop 
handouts.) 

Register Here 

Presbyterian Women’s Annual Flower Sale 
Presbyterian Women Flower Sale pick up Thursday, May 10 

10:00am - 6:00pm 

Didn’t place a pre order?  Not to worry……plenty of extra annuals, baskets and 
patio pots for sale. 

Bring your friends and neighbors! 
Any questions, please call Dee Dee Porter 630-650-9340 

Praying Crafters 
The Praying Crafters will meet on the first Friday of the month, from 7 
until 9 pm in the Parlor - 
May 4 and June 1. 

Do you want to work in a 
collaborative, fun and meaningful 

environment?  Work at Knox!
We are now accepting applications for Communications 
Coordinator, Media Coordinator and Sunday School & Family 
Ministry Coordinator.   Listed below are brief position 
summaries with a link to the complete job description. Call 
Joan Tanck @630.615.4309 to apply. 

Communications Coordinator 
The purpose of this position is to help tell our stories through various forms of print and social media and 
provide expertise on effective communication/marketing programs for both church-wide and ministry-
specific messages.   This is accomplished in many ways including the use of our Knox website, social 

http://knoxpres.org/event/1113086-2018-05-16-writing-workshop-life-writing-for-pleasure-or-profit/
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media, indoor and outdoor signage and a variety of printed communication.   This position is 
approximately 19 hours a week. Job Description

Media Coordinator
Our Media Coordinator helps to make our Sunday worship come alive for the congregation.  They are 
responsible for the media production including audio, visual and video capture for the Sunday morning 
services.  This position also coordinates with small group needs for audio and visual aids throughout the 
week, training and managing volunteers for on-site support.  This position is approximately 8 hours a week 
including Sunday mornings from 7:00 – 12noon. Job Description

Sunday School & Family Ministry Coordinator
Are you passionate about sharing the message of Christ with children?   In this position you will 
support Children & Family Ministries Director (CFM), and Children’s Ministry Council.  We are looking for 
someone that will ignite and nurture a desire for families to have a genuine relationship with God and 
build Christian relationships with others. Responsibility to maintain dynamic Sunday School & Family 
programs and bring ideas for new ones!  This positon is approximately 12 hours a week. Job 
Description

Part time custodian help needed – join the team! 
If you would like some extra spending money and can help us to keep Knox look welcoming  – we need 
you!  You would be scheduled on an as need/on call basis and help  fill in during vacations, large events or 
other times when an extra hand is needed.  
This could be weekdays or weekends and the tasks could be duties inside and outside our church. You will 
help to set-up and take down furniture and equipment for both church and community events that take 
place at Knox and also to help maintain a clean environment for all our members and visitors. For more 
information please contact Ron Mobley at 630-615-4305 or rmobley@knoxpres.org. 

Family Camp – Last Month to Register
Knox is offering a Family Camp weekend on Sept 21 - 23 at Covenant 
Harbor, Lake Geneva, WI.  We only have 6 rooms left so register 
soon.  Registration available online until June 15. 

Room and pricing details:
Room description: each room has a queen bed and a twin bed. All 
mattresses are Temper-Pedic and very comfortable.  Two additional 
rollaway mattresses can be added for a total of 4 mattresses per room.  Each 

room has 2 arm chairs that can be taken out if rollaways are needed.  Family maximum occupancy per 
room is 6 or max of 4 adults.  Adults are ages 12&up. 

•  Adult Fees: One Adult in room $400.00
•  Two adults in room $450.00
•  Three adults in room $500.00
•  Four adults in room $550.00
•  Cost for children 4-11 $30 per child

There are many opportunities for fun and fellowship at Family Camp.  Don't miss out!  Questions – contact 
Jenny Hubbard at jhubbard@knoxpres.org or 630.615.4318 

Register Here

mailto:rmobley@knoxpres.org
http://covenantharbor.org/
http://covenantharbor.org/
mailto:jhubbard@knoxpres.org
http://1f53263fe88a3ed6cdd9-1b40323086d3b12d7d87efb337ebf973.r83.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/c/0e7120286_1521471111_communicationcoordinator-2018.pdf
http://1f53263fe88a3ed6cdd9-1b40323086d3b12d7d87efb337ebf973.r83.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/m/0e7122719_1521497239_media-technician-coordinator.pdf
http://1f53263fe88a3ed6cdd9-1b40323086d3b12d7d87efb337ebf973.r83.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/s/0e4593142_1521477861_sunday-school-family-ministry-coordinator.pdf
http://1f53263fe88a3ed6cdd9-1b40323086d3b12d7d87efb337ebf973.r83.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/s/0e4593142_1521477861_sunday-school-family-ministry-coordinator.pdf
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=W+d4vVOcD7PNHA8fUtWTOw==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=151847&sn=106077
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Evening Book Club 

Book Club will meet May 9, to discuss Defending Jacob, a legal thriller by William 
Landay.  We meet in the Knox parlor, second Wednesdays, at 7:30 pm and always 
welcome new readers.  Our reading list for future months can be found on the Knox 
website, under ‘Groups’.   Please contact Janice Wiles with any questions at 630.416.9537 
or wilesjan@gmail.com. 
 

 
  

A New Addition to Help Babies and Parents 
A new baby changing station has been installed in the family restroom by the 
sanctuary. This was a donation from a new Knox family member – many 
thanks!!  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  

Hall of Famers Lunch 
Thursday, May 10 

Music Speaks! 
  

Music speaks at many times, in many places, and of many 
things.  Wherever we go…wherever we are…all through life…in our highs 
and in our lows…in our joys and in our woes…music speaks. Toot, Toot, 
Tootsie Goodbye” or “Makin’ Whoopee”. 
  
Music speaks in a baby’s first cry, in childhood song, in schooldays 
remembered, in campus songs, in the glad peal of wedding bells, in the 
beat of marching drums, and then in the whispered last, “I love 
you”.   Music speaks to the heartstrings of all:  “Silent Night,” The Stars 

and Stripes Forever,” “Amazing Grace” -- to the whole wonderful galaxy of human emotions.  
  
Please join Knox’s “Gospel Men” and Knox’s women’s group, “The Moonbeams” for an afternoon of 40’s 
music, patriotic songs, and gospel music on Thursday, May 10 at Hall of Famers.  
  
Worship will be held in the chapel at 11:30 am before lunch at noon. 
  

Cost: $7 
  

For reservations, please call: Diane Heintz at 630.615.4324 by Monday, May 7. 
 

Ministry to seniors 

mailto:wilesjan@gmail.com
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This year Knox Presbyterian Church gave a total of $7,012.96  to the One Great Hour of 
Sharing Offering. Thank you to everyone who contributed to the important offering. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you 
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Care Ministries 
John MacDonald (Tom MacDonald’s father)           
Jon Lim (friend of Nico de Coning) now in rehabilitation 
facility in Minnesota 
Jay Pakkebier (Dave Pakkebier’s father) 
Helene Schaefer 
Jim Cowan 
Debbie Riley (daughter of Jinny Clayton)  
Fran McCormick  
Tom Starke 
Dale Colby 
Will Reishus 
Betty Hemmeter 
Caitlin Ritenour 
Paula Ply 
Bob Mittelstaedt 
Tatiana Overton (Esther Moreno’s goddaughter) 
Neels De Coning 
  
 
                                      
Grieving: 
The friends and family of: 
Barb Hild on her death (Jeff Hild’s sister-in-law) 
Melody Counce on her death (friend of Molly 
Brischetto) 
Roger Storey on his death (Mark Storey’s uncle) 
Jinny Clayton on her death  
Jean Donahue on her death 
  
  
 
Congratulations:  
 
Allison Clinton & Erik Sonnenberg on the birth of 
their son Isaac Theodore on March 14.  Proud 
grandparents are Jim & Karen Clinton. 
Lauren & David Hyde on the birth of their son 
Lucas David on March 27. Proud grandparents are 
Steven & Janet Hyde. 
 
  
 
Nursing Home/Home Bound: 
Pick up a weekly prayer concerns card in the 
Commons for a list of our members who are in 
nursing homes & home bound. 
 
 

 
 

Knox Phone 630-355-8181 
Knox Fax 630-355-8194 

1105 Catalpa Ln. 
Naperville, Il 60540 

 
knoxpres.org 

 

Illness/Health Concerns:      
Patricia Renggli (mother of Anne Renggli)                           
Ryon Degenhart (relative of Pam Guth)                             
Dede Gruenberg (sister of Lori Dickens)                            
Edgar Eloby (co-worker of Kevin Williams)                         
Debby Hunter (niece of Beverly Aper)                                 
Steve Macaluso (neighbor of Jeff and Sara Egan)                 
Kevin Pierce (former neighbor of de Conings)                      
Jim Albrecht 
David Hill (brother of Patty Reed)                                         
Marge Nevin 
Holly Delahoussaye (Anne Sherren’s cousin’s daughter)     
Karen Hargis 
Paula Brady (Becca Hyde Goering’s mother-in-law)             
Sally Kenaston 
Linda Spear (Amanda Hartley’s stepmother)                       
Marlene Parker                                                                          
Ron Champagne (Stacey Barrett’s father)                            
Helen Brassington 
Jenny Craig Rantz (Susan Tokh’s niece)                             
Marlene Larson 
Nathan Horek (Mary and Barry Horek’s son)                       
 Mark Bickler 
Vince Streff (father of Peg Foltz)                                           
Pat Carter 
Pete Johanknecht (Lori Rose’s father)                                 
Theresa Inman 
Lisa Huerkamp (friend of Sue Goll)                                       
Lois Whitlock 
Lou Daddezio (Kristina Mastrino’s father)                            
Phyllis Wheeler 
Pat Daddezio (Kristina Matrino’s mother)                             
Susan Tokh 
Susie Tabbert (Jan Parry’s aunt)                                          
 John Reid 
Rose Smith (mother of Tom Smith)                                       
Emily Schwartz 
Laura Varney (Doug Varney’s mother) 
Sue Evans (Jan Parry’s sister-in-law) 
Norman Pfeiffer (Eric Pfeiffer’s father) 
Eleanor Antenen 
Steve Mazzarella (retired Naperville North teacher) 
Ed Terry (Anne Sherren’s brother) 
Jennifer Streff (Peg Foltz’s sister) 
David Price (son of Marshall Price) 
Mary Harrison (Missy Jung’s mother) 
Arlene Parker  
Laurie Gilmer 
Laura Georgias (Arlene Beslic’s daughter) 
Abbey Storey 
Peg LittleJudy Langham  
Jan Kane (Carol O’Neill’s niece’s sister-in-law) 
Beth Myer (Nancy Twaddle’s sister) 
 Jack Parker                              
Tom Vosburgh                                                                                               
Drew Mastrino                                                                             
Jerri Picha                                                               
Hank Mittelhauser                                                                  
Lana Levine (Zach Sullivan’s mother)                     
 
 
 


	Broom Hockey
	Saturday, May 5 Drop off and pick up at @ Rocket Ice Arena / 180 Canterbury Ln, Bolingbrook Date: Saturday, May 5 Time: 8:00 pm - 10:40 pm Cost: $15.00
	Register Here
	You must have fully filled out the "YF High School Activities Permission 2017-2018 for your youth to be allowed to play. Click here to fill it out.
	More Info Here
	Register Here



